
 
 
June 27, 2013 
 
Legal and Finance Committee  
City of Rapid City 
300 6th Street 
Rapid City, SD 57701 
 
RE: Canyon Lake Little League Majors Field Fence Relocation 
  
Dear Legal and Finance Committee: 
 
FMG on the behalf of Canyon Lake Little League request the signature of the City of Rapid City 
Major on the proposed City of Rapid City Development Application.  Canyon Lake Little 
proposes to relocate the Majors Field outfield fence and player dugouts after the current little 
league baseball season ends.  The proposed work will require a minimal amendment to their 
conditional use permit. 
 
Work proposed includes relocating the drainage channel located south of the field, south about 20 
feet to allow for the room needed to relocate the fence.  Dugouts will also be moved down the 
right and left field lines to allow for a greater viewing area behind home plate and left and right 
base lines, and fences will be adjusted accordingly. 
 
Canyon Lake has obtained necessary wetlands permit for the relocation of the channel, and a 
floodplain development permit has been applied for, it is our understanding this permit has been 
approved by the Engineering Division and has been given to the Building Permit Office for 
processing.   
 
Enclosed herewith are one-half size plan drawings illustrating the proposed work by the Canyon 
Lake Little League and the development application.  The development application must be 
signed by the owner, which is this case is the City of Rapid City.  It is our understanding this 
committee must first give their approval before the development application can be signed by a 
representative from the City.     
 
Canyon Lake Little League has a pending agreement with the South Dakota National Guard to 
construct the proposed work. 
 
If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contract us. 
 
Sincerely Yours, 

 
Richard Sudmeier, PE 
 
C: Rich Hegre – Canyon Lake Little League 
 Alex DeSmidt – City of Rapid City 
 Flecther Lacock – City of Rapid City 
 Lon VanDeusen – City of Rapid City 
 Vicki Fisher – City of Rapid City 


